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State Child Advocate and 
Agency Director

Amanda Whittle, J.D., 

C.G.S. – Psychiatric Rehab, CWLS

Foster Care 
Review Division

Division Director: 

Lindsey Taylor

Guardian ad Litem 
Program

Division Director:

LaDara Josey, MA

Continuum of 
Care

Division Director:

Greg Wright, LPCS

Deputy Director and Deputy 
State Child Advocate of 
System Improvement 

Kayla Capps, J.D.

Investigations Unit

Unit Director:

Laurie Davidson, J.D.

Critical 
Investigations 

Unit

Legal 
Extern 

Program

Director of 
Communications

Rob Schaller

Foster Care Review Board
|

(members are nominated by 
legislative delegations and 

appointed by the Governor)

Director of Information 
Technology

Steve McConnell

Director of 
Planning and 
Research

Emilie Wheatley



FTE 
Breakdown • There are 21 vacancies (a 33.8% vacancy rate) within the Continuum of Care division. Children’s Advocacy 

has committed to filling vacancies within the Continuum of Care Division as outlined in the Annual 
Accountability Report.

• There is a 13% vacancy rate within the Guardian ad Litem Program as of November 30, 2023. There are 
approximately 20 TLE positions within the Guardian ad Litem Program. This program needs additional FTEs.

• The Foster Care Review Division (including Heart Gallery), Investigations Unit, Critical Investigations Unit 
and Administration are fully staffed with no vacancies as of December 31, 2023. Additional FTEs are 
needed for the Heart Gallery (1 FTE) and the Investigations Units. 



Carryforward 
Summary

The majority of the agency’s carryforward funds are part of the Guardian ad Litem Program’s budget. 
These  funds are being used to supplement the Guardian ad Litem Program’s state allocations for 
salaries, advertising, attorney contracts, leases, and other operational expenses. For example, the 
Guardian ad Litem Program procured a new case management system in FY23 with carryforward funds.



• A general fund reduction would be achieved by maintaining five (5) 
vacancies within the Cass Elias McCarter Guardian ad Litem (GAL) 
Program.

• Children’s Advocacy is taking measures to prevent a deficit due to 
mid-year reductions or reduced revenues. 

• In FY21, a proviso modification was granted to allow DCA greater 
flexibility with Guardian ad Litem Program Trust funds. This would be 
significant for the agency as a whole if there are budget cuts.

• The GAL Program applies for a VOCA grant each year and offsets state 
allocation requests through federal funding for contract attorneys and 
training. 

• DCA will continue to explore ways to reduce costs and reinvest those 
savings within the agency to better serve the citizens of South 
Carolina.

Cost 
Savings 

Plan
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